Florida Automated System for Transferring

Educational Records

(FASTER)

SPEEDE/ExPRESS

Conversion Manual

Chapter 2:

Postsecondary Transcript

(P00-P08) FASTER Formats Converted into TS130 Version 4

# Table of Contents

# FASTER to SPEEDE/ExPRESS

## [Postsecondary Header Record Format (P00)](#P00)

## [Postsecondary Demographic Record Format (P01)](#P01)

## [Postsecondary Term Record Format (P02)](#P02)

## [Postsecondary Course Record Format (P03)](#P03)

## [Postsecondary Remarks Segment Format (P04)](#P04)

## [Postsecondary Transfer Segment Format (P05)](#P05)

## [Postsecondary Test Results Segment Format (P06)](#P06)

## [Postsecondary Degree Segment Format (P07)](#P07)

## [Postsecondary Student Immunization Segment Format (P08)](#P08)

## [Postsecondary Cost of Attendance Record Format (P20)](#P20)

## [Generic Format (G99)](#G99)

# CHAPTER 2

# Specifications for Converting FASTER Originating from a Postsecondary Institution Using 2011-2012 FASTER Formats and Generating SPEEDE Transaction Set 130 Version 004010ED0040

This chapter details the conversion of a student's FASTER transcript sent from a Florida postsecondary institution into the national SPEEDE/ExPRESS ANSI record formats. The incoming FASTER records are first edited to make sure that all components of the transcript are valid before the records are considered for conversion into SPEEDE/ExPRESS. Some fields and/or field values, although valid for FASTER, have no counterpart in the SPEEDE/ExPRESS system. For the most part, these data are ignored and are so labeled. However, a subset of the 'unconvertible' data has been determined to be important enough to warrant an NTE segment.

Transactions which violate FASTER rules result in an error record being written in a report that is returned to the sender. In this case, even though an X01 message is generated and written to the database, no record is sent to the addressed out-of-state institution indicating that an attempt was made to send a transcript. Violations of FASTER rules include mandatory fields missing, sequencing errors, and invalid field values (see the FASTER User Manual, Appendices [H](https://www.fldoe.org/file/20861/header-generic.pdf), [J](https://www.fldoe.org/file/20861/postsec-rf.pdf), and [R](https://www.fldoe.org/file/20861/edit-spec.pdf)).

## Postsecondary Header Record Format (P00)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P00 - Postsecondary header Record** Addressee and sender information, as well as data uniquely identifying the student concerned |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 1 Record Type  P00 = Postsecondary Transcript Transfer |  |  | ST segment at position 1/010 and ERP segment at position 1/030   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | ST01 = 130 - Student Educational Record (Transcript) | | à | ST02 = 9-character system generated control id beginning with the letter 'B' and followed by an 8-digit sequence number | | à | ERP01 = PS - Postsecondary Student Academic Record | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 2 Primary Student Identifier |  |  | REF segment at position 1/040  àREF02 = actual value  REF01 - Reference Identification Qualifier | |  | Social security number (blank in tenth digit) |  |  | àSY - Social Security Number | |  | International Student ID (I in tenth digit) |  |  | àLR - Local Student Identification Number | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 3 Addressed Institution |  |  | N1 segment at position 1/110 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 00000990000 = | ExPRESS K-12 non-FASTER | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = KS - Pre-Kindergarten to Grade 12 Sender | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 00100020000 = | SPEEDE Postsecondary non-FASTER | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = AT - Postsecondary Education Recipient |   See P00-Item16b for rest of addressee conversion specifications | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 4 Sending Institution  FICE code (7-digits) and campus number (4-digits) of the FASTER postsecondary sending institution |  |  | N1 segment at position 1/110  Used to read the internal system table (National Net Address) to obtain SPEEDE sender codes. Note that campus number is not sent in the SPEEDE transaction.   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = AS - Postsecondary Education Sender | | à | N102 = Name of Sending Institution | | à | N103 = Qualifier retrieved from system table (at this time all Florida FASTER postsecondary institutions use code 73 = FICE code) | | à | N104 = Code retrieved from system table (at this time all Florida FASTER postsecondary institutions use FICE code) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 5 Message Type |  |  | ERP segment at position 1/030  ERP02 - Status Reason Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S01 = | The requested record is being sent (record follows). | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S02 = | The requested record is not being sent because the student cannot be identified based on the information supplied. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S03 = | The requested record cannot be sent electronically. It will be mailed. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S04 = | The requested record will not be released at this time because of discrepancies. Please have the student contact us. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S05 = | The requested vocational portion of the student's record is being sent; the record follows (applies only to postsecondary responses). | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S06 = | Student is tentatively identified, but some differences exist between our information and the identifying information that you sent; please refer to the second set of identifying information on the header Record in resolving these discrepancies. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S07 = | We are sending what we can electronically; the balance is being sent by mail. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B44 - Part of record being sent; Remainder to be sent by hard copy | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S08 = | We are sending hard copy only, as requested. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S09 = | We are sending electronically, and hard copy also. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S10 = | This student is not in our records. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S11 = | Student has not yet graduated. Transcript will not be sent. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S12 = | Sending a header Record only, as requested. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Chapter 8 - creation of TS147 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S13 = | Record being sent for employment purposes. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S14 = | Record being sent to both the requesting institution and to the DOE Teacher Certification Office. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S20 = | The requested Cost of Attendance record is being sent (record follows). (Applies only to postsecondary responses in Florida.) (Effective July 1, 2012) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | S20 – Requested Cost of Attendance record           being sent | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S30 = | The requested Enrollments record is being sent (record follows). (Applies only to postsecondary responses in Florida.) (Effective July 1, 2012) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | S30 – Requested Enrollment record           being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q01 = | This record is being sent to you at the student's request. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B48 - Record being sent at request of student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q02 = | This record is being sent to replace a record previously sent. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B49 - Record being sent to replace one previously sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q03 = | This transcript is being sent due to a joint program, articulated agreement, or similar arrangement. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B48 - Record being sent at request of student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q04 = | Record represents postsecondary feedback data. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B50 - Requested record being sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q13 = | This record is being sent at the request of the student for employment purposes. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B48 - Record being sent at request of student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q14 = | This record is being sent to both the DOE Teacher Certification Office and to the institution specified by the student. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | B48 - Record being sent at request of student | | |  | |  | | --- | |  | |  |  | |  | | --- | |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X01 = | This response record is being sent to indicate that the sending institution attempted to transmit a student record but was unsuccessful due to one or more reject errors. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | X01 message types do not generate a SPEEDE/ExPRESS transaction. These are completely ignored by the system except for auditing purposes. | | |  |  |  |  | **Not used**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | 053 = | Notice of Term Enrollment | | 054 = | Term Grade Report | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 6a Test/Production Indicator |  |  | ISA segment - See Part 1, Section 2.2.8 Interchange Control Structures, of the SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual  ISA15 - Test Indicator | |  | T = Test |  |  | àT = Test | |  | P = Production |  |  | àP = Production | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 6b Filler |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 6c Term Designator (Only used on Postsecondary Requests) |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 7 Institutional Student Number Student's identification number at the sending institution |  |  | REF segment at position 1/040   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | REF01 = LR - Local Student Identification Number | | à | REF02 = actual value | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 8 Legal Name |  |  | IN1 segment at position 1/160 IN2 segment at position 1/170 | |  |  |  |  | Single IN1 segment with multiple IN2 segments   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | IN101 = 1 - Person | | à | IN102 = 04 - Name of Record | | à | IN103 = S2 - Student | | à | IN201 - Name Component Qualifier | | |  | Last Name |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à | 05 - Last Name | | |  | Appendage |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à | 09 - Suffix | | |  | First Name |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à | 02 - First Name | | |  | Middle Name or Initial |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à | 03 - First Middle Name | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | IN202 = actual value sent in each name field | | |  | Former Last Name1 Former Last Name2 |  |  | Multiple IN1 segments with single IN2 embedded   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | IN101 = 1 - Person | | à | IN102 = 05 - Previous Name | | à | IN103 = S2 - Student | | à | IN201 = 15 - Maiden or Former Name | | à | IN202 = actual value sent in each name field | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 9 Alias/Nickname |  |  | IN1 segment at position 1/160 IN2 segment at position 1/170   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | IN101 = 1 - Person | | à | IN102 = 03 - Alias | | à | IN103 = S2 - Student | | à | IN201 = 18 - Preferred first name or nickname | | à | IN202 = actual value sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10 Ethnicity |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10a Race: American Indian or Alaska Native |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10b Race: Asian |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10c Race: Black or African American |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10d Race: Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 10e Race: White |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 11 Sex |  |  | DMG segment at position 1/050  DMG03 - Gender Code | |  | M = Male |  |  | àM = Male | |  | F = Female |  |  | àF = Female | |  | Blank |  |  | àblank | |  |  |  |  | **Not used** U = Unknown or not available | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 12 Race/Ethnic Category |  |  | DMG segment at position 1/050  DMG05 - Race or Ethnicity Code | |  | W = White, Non-Hispanic |  |  | àO = White (Non-Hispanic) | |  | B = Black, Non-Hispanic |  |  | àN = Black (Non-Hispanic) | |  | H = Hispanic |  |  | àH = Hispanic | |  | A = Asian/Pacific Islander |  |  | àA = Asian or Pacific Islander | |  | M = Multiracial |  |  | àE = Other Race or Ethnicity | |  | I = American Indian |  |  | àI = American Indian or Alaskan Native | |  | O = International Student |  |  | àBlank | |  | E= Other Race or Ethnicity |  |  | àE = Other Race or Ethnicity | |  | Z= Mutually Defined |  |  | àZ = Mutually Defined | |  | Blank |  |  | à7 = Not Provided | |  |  |  |  | **Not used** B = Black C = Caucasian D = Subcontinent Asian American F = Asian Pacific American G = Native American J = Native Hawaiian P = Pacific Islander | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 13 Filler |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 14 Unique Institutional Identifier |  |  | REF segment at position 1/040   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | REF01 = LR - Local Student Identification Number | | à | REF02 = actual value | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 15 High School Graduation Date Format: MMYYYY |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SST02 = CM - Date in Format CCYYMM | | à | SST03 = reformatted date | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 16 Date of Birth Format: YYYYMMDD |  |  | DMG segment at position 1/050   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | DMG01 = D8 - Date Expressed in Format CCYYMMDD | | à | DMG02 = birth date value | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 16a SPEEDE/ExPRESS Transaction Control ID |  |  | Ignored -- See Item 32a | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 16b SPEEDE/ExPRESS Institution ID  The addressed SPEEDE/ExPRESS institution id as defined by FIRN. |  |  | N1 segment at position 1/110  Used to read the internal system table (National Net Address) to obtain SPEEDE addressee codes. See Item 3 for code value of N101.   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N102 = blank (Institution Name not sent) | | à | N103 = Qualifier retrieved from system table (at this time all Florida FASTER postsecondary institutions use code 73 = FICE code) | | à | N104 = Code retrieved from system table (at this time all Florida FASTER postsecondary institutions use FICE code) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 16c Post Date, Post Time, Sequence Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Items 16d-32 Filler |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Item 32a Part B -SPEEDE/ExPRESS Transaction Control ID  This field uniquely identifies the record and serves the same purpose for SPEEDE/ExPRESS that our Unique Institutional Identifier (Item 14) serves for FASTER. |  |  | BGN Segment at position 1/020  This field is used to write the ST01 field in the ST segment. | |  | Non-blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | BGN01 = 11 - Response and BGN02 = actual value | | |  | Blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | BGN01 = 00 - Original and BGN02 = ST02 (See P00-Item 1) | | |  |  |  |  | **BGN01 values not used** 05 = Replace 07 = Duplicate 15 = ResSubmission 18 = Reissue ZZ = Mutually Defined | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P00 - Items 32c-39 |  |  | Ignored | |

## Postsecondary Demographic Record Format (P01)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P01 - Fixed Length Information** Demographic and academic status information |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 1 Record Type = P01 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 2 Social Security Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 3 Date Prepared Format: MMDDYYYY |  |  | BGN Segment at position 1/020   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | BGN03 - Date transaction was originated by the sender Format: CCYYMMDD | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 4 Transcript Status |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220  SST07 - Current Enrollment Status Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Transcript is complete, student is not currently enrolled. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B31 = | Not currently enrolled | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | This information is not available. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B33 = | Unreported - Information is not available in record | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | A degree has been earned but not been posted. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B31 = | Not currently enrolled. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q = | Student is currently enrolled, but courses in progress are not included. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B30 = | Currently enrolled but courses in progress are not included. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | P = | Student is currently enrolled, and courses in progress are included. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B34 = | Currently enrolled and courses in progress are included. | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 5 Eligible to Return |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220  SST04 - Eligible to Return Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student is in good standing and is eligible to continue or return. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B27 = | Student is eligible to continue or return or both. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student is not eligible to re-enroll at the institution for academic reasons. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B28 = | Student is on suspension or dismissal. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Student is not eligible to re-enroll at the institution for disciplinary reasons. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B28 = | Student is on suspension or dismissal. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | Student is not eligible to re-enroll at the institution for both academic and disciplinary reasons. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B28 = | Student is on suspension or dismissal. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | This information is not available. | |  |  | |  | | --- | | blank | | |  |  |  |  | **Not used**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | B29 = | Student is expelled (from PreK - grade 12) | | B51 = | Student on Suspension or Dismissal; Eligible to Apply for Re-entry | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 6 Foreign Language Requirement |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has demonstrated competency in a foreign language. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Student has demonstrated competency RAP03 = Board Regents Foreign Lang Reqrmts RAP04 = R - Requirement RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has not demonstrated competency in a foreign language. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Student is exempt from the foreign language competency requirement. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Information not recorded. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 7 Gordon Rule Requirement |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Requirement has been met | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Student has met requirement RAP03 = State Writing/COmputational Rqrmts RAP04 = R - Requirement RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Requirement has not been met | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Student is exempt from the requirement | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Information not recorded. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 8 General Education Met |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | All requirements have been met for the AA degree except for CLAST. Note that a value of 'A' applies only to an AA degree. Eligibility to graduate is not necessarily equivalent to a value of 'A'. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = All requirements met except CLAST RAP03 = AA Degree Requirements RAP04 = R - Requirement RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | General education requirements met | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Student has met requirement RAP03 = Inst'l General/AA Degree Requirmnts RAP04 = R - Requirement RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S = | AS General education requirements met | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Student has met requirement RAP03 = AS Degree Requirmnts RAP04 = R - Requirement RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | General education requirements not met | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Information is not available | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 9 Immunization Record |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  If not blank, generate RAP segment with RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Florida Immunization Requirements RAP04 = A - Attribute and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Requirements Completed | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = blank; RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Requirements not completed (Temporary clearances should be coded as N) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = blank; RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M = | Medical Exemption for required vaccines | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = Medical Exemption; RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R = | Religious exemption for required vaccines | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = Religious Exemption; RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Student entered school prior to time when individual vaccination dates were required. Student has been immunized. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = Dosage Dates Not Available; RAP05 = Y | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 10 Basis of Admissions |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220  SST01 - High School Graduation Type Code  Note: This value is over-ridden by any non-blank code sent in Item 31 | |  | 0 = Not available or unknown |  |  | Ignored | |  | 1 = Regular high school diploma |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B18 = | Standard high school diploma (if item 31, High School Graduation Type Code, is blank) | | |  | 2 = Transfer from another postsecondary institution |  |  | Ignored | |  | 3 = Dual enrollee in a local high school |  |  | Ignored | |  | 4 = Early admission from a local high school |  |  | Ignored | |  | 5 = Other special category |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11a Talented Twenty Status as of Seventh Semester |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Yes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = Talented 20 Status - % Rank in 7th Semester RAP03 = Based on District GPA RAP04 = A - Attribute RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | No | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11b Civic Literacy Competency Indicator    Note: Item 11b is required only for the 2018-2019, 2019-2020, and 2020-2021 student cohorts. |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067   * RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement * RAP02 = CIVIC LITERACY COMPETENCY REQUIREMENT * RAP03 = Ignored * RAP04 = R * RAP05 = Y, N, Z map to P01-11b | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11c Reverse Transfer Award Code |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  If not blank, generate RAP segment with RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = REVERSE TRANSFER AWARD CODE RAP04 = A - Attribute and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | AA earned through standard means. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = AA EARNED THROUGH STANDARD MEANS RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | AA earned under Statewide Reverse Transfer Articulation Agreement. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = AA EARNED THROUGH REVERSE TRANSFER RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Degree earned was not an AA. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = DEGREE EARNED WAS NOT AN AA RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11d Reverse Transfer Option |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  If not blank, generate RAP segment with RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = REVERSE TRANSFER OPTION RAP04 = A - Attribute and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has opted in to participate. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT OPTED TO PARTICIPATE RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has opted out of participation. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT OPTED OUT OF PARTICIPATION RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11e Civic Literacy Course Completion  Note: Item 11e is required beginning with 2021-2022 school year. |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = CIVIC LITERACY COURSE COMPLETION RAP04 = R - Required and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has met the course requirement. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT MET COURSE REQUIREMENT RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has not met the course requirement. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT NOT MET COURSE REQUIREMENT RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Requirement is not applicable to this student. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = REQUIREMENT NOT APPLICABLE RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Requirement is not applicable to this student because the student is dually enrolled. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = NOT APPLICABLE-DUALLY ENROLLED RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11f Civic Literacy Assessment Requirement  Note: Item 11f is required beginning with 2021-2022 school year. |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = CIVIC LITERACY ASSESSMENT REQUIREMENT RAP04 = R - Required and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has passed approved assessment. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT PASSED APPROVED ASSESSMENT RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has not passed approved assessment. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = STUDENT NOT PASSED APPROVED ASSESSMENT RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Requirement is not applicable to this student. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = REQUIREMENT NOT APPLICABLE RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Requirement is not applicable to this student because the student is dually enrolled. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = NOT APPLICABLE-DUALLY ENROLLED RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11g General Education Digital Badges |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  If not blank, generate RAP segment with RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = GENERAL EDUCATION DIGITAL BADGES RAP04 = A - Attribute and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Student was issued a Fundamentals of Written Communication digital badge. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = ISSUED FUNDAMENTALS OF WRITTEN COMMUNICATION BADGE RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | Not applicable. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = NOT APPLICABLE RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 11h General Education Core Met |  |  | RAP segment at position 1/067  RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = GENERAL EDUCATION CORE MET RAP04 = R - Required and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | General education core met. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = GENERAL EDUCATION CORE MET RAP05 = Y | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | General education core not met. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = GENERAL EDUCATION CORE NOT MET RAP05 = N | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Information not available. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP03 = INFORMATION NOT AVAILABLE RAP05 = N | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 12 Institution Mailing Address |  |  | N3 segment at position 1/130 and N4 segment at position 1/140 in the N1 loop for the sending institution (N101=AS)  Only mapped if Address Line 1, City, State and Zip are ALL non-blank. | |  | Address Line 1 |  |  | N301 - Address Information | |  | Address Line 2 |  |  | N302 - Address Information | |  | City Name |  |  | N401 - City Name | |  | State or Province |  |  | N402 - State or Province Code | |  | Postal Code |  |  | N403 - Postal Code | |  | Country Code |  |  | N404 - Country Code | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 13 Student's Place of Birth |  |  | IND segment at position 1/065 | |  | City Name |  |  | IND04 - City Name of Birth | |  | State or Province (if valid) |  |  | IND02 - State or Province of Birth | |  | Country Code (if valid) |  |  | IND01 - Country of Birth | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 14 Name of High School Last Attended |  |  | N1 segment at position 1/240 in SST Loop | |  | Free-form name |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N101 = HS - High School N102 = actual value sent NOTE: Identification Code of High School Last Attended (item 17) will overwrite this field | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 15 Residency Code for Fee Purposes |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220  SST09 - Residency Code for Fee Purposes | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | The student is or was considered to be a legal resident of Florida for fee purposes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | The student is or was considered to be a legal resident for fee purposes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | The student is not or was not considered to be a legal resident of Florida for fee purposes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | The student is not (or was not considered to be a legal resident for fee purposes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | The student's residency status is unknown or not available in the transcript record | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | The residency status is unknown or not available in the transcript record | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 16 Name of SPEEDE/ExPRESS Institution |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 17 Identification Code of High School Last Attended |  |  | N1 segment at position 1/240 in SST loop | |  | This is the code set used to identify the High School Last Attended. The first two bytes are the Code Qualifier, the last 12 are the actual number. |  |  | N101 = HS - High School and | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 73 = | FICE Code Set (6-digit) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N103 = 73 = FICE Number N104 = 6-digit code | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 77 = | NCES Common Core of Data Code Set (12-digit) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N103 = 77 = NCES Common Core of Data Number N104 = 12-digit code | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 78 = | College Board/ACT Code Set (4-digit) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N103 = 78 = College Board/ACT Code Set of Pre-K Grade 12 Institutions N104 = 4-digit code | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | FD = | Florida Code Set (7-digit district followed by a 4-digit school) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N103 = 75 = State Assigned Number N104 = 11-digit code | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 18 Student's Country of Citizenship Code  Country of citizenship code from the ISO country code table |  |  | DMG segment at position 1/050  DMG07 - Country of Citizenship | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 19 Institution Telephone Number  Telephone number of the sending institution |  |  | PER segment at position 1/150 in N1 Loop  Populates one of the the three pairs of telephone numbers, qualifier and code, contained in the PER segment: PER03-04, PER05-06, PER07-08. The qualifier code is TE. | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 20 Institution Facsimile Number  Fax number of the sending institution. |  |  | PER segment at position 1/150 in N1 Loop  Populates one of the the three pairs of telephone numbers, qualifier and code, contained in the PER segment: PER03-04, PER05-06, PER07-08. The qualifier code is FX. | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 21 Institution Electronic Mail Address  E-mail address of the sending institution |  |  | PER segment at position 1/150 in N1 Loop  Populates one of the the three pairs of telephone numbers, qualifier and code, contained in the PER segment: PER03-04, PER05-06, PER07-08. The qualifier code is EM. | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 22 Cumulative Grade Point Average Student's Cumulative GPA. Format: 9999V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM09 - Academic Grade Point Average. Optional, Real 1/6 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 23 Filler |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 24 Filler |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 25 Date of Class Ranking |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop | |  | Date that the student's class ranking was calculated. Format: YYYYMMDD |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | SUM13 = D8 | Date Expressed in Format CCYYMMDD | |  | SUM14 = Actual Date | | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 26 Citizenship Status |  |  | DMG segment at position 1/050  DMG06 - Citizenship Status Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 01 = | U.S. Citizen | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | U.S. Citizen | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 02 = | Non-Resident Alien | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2 = | Non-Resident Alien | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 03 = | Resident Alien | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 3 = | Resident Alien | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 04 = | Illegal Alien | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4 = | Illegal Alien | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 05 = | Alien | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Alien | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 06 = | U.S. Citizen - Non-Resident | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 6 = | U.S. Citizen - Non-Resident | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 07 = | U.S. Citizen - Resident | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 7 = | U.S. Citizen - Resident | | |  |  |  |  | **Not used** | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 8 = | Citizen | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 9 = | Non-citizen with Student Authorization | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Non-permanent Resident Alien | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | Permanent Visa | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Temporary Visa | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 27 Native Language of Student ISO language code |  |  | LUI segment at position 1/060   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | LUI01 = LE - ISO 639 Language Codes LUI02 = actual code sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 28 Language Proficiency Indicator |  |  | LUI segment at position 1/060 and IND segment at position 1/065  IND06 - English Proficiency of the Student | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | English Only | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à1 - | English Only | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2 = | Fully English Proficient | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à2 - | Fluent English Proficient | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 3 = | Limited English Proficient | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à3 - | Limited English Proficient | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4 = | Non-English Speaking | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à4 - | Non-English Speaking | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Status Unknown | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à5 - | Status Unknown | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 6 = | Redesignated Fluent English Proficient | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à6 - | Redesignated Fluent English Proficient | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Excellent Or Fluent | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àA - | Excellent or Fluent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | Good | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB - | Good | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Fair | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àC - | Fair | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Poor | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àD - | Poor | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E = | Unacceptable | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àE - | Unacceptable | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Status Unknown | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à5 - | Status Unknown | | |  |  |  |  |  | |  |  |  |  | LUI05 - Language Proficiency Indicator | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Excellent Or Fluent | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àA - | Excellent or Fluent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | Good | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB - | Good | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Fair | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àC - | Fair | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Poor | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àD - | Poor | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E = | Unacceptable | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àE - | Unacceptable | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Status Unknown | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à5 - | Status Unknown | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 29 Administrative Contact Name |  |  | PER segment at position 1/150 in the N1 loop for the sending institution (N101=AS)   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | PER01 = RG - Registrar | | à | PER02 = actual value sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 30 Student's Address |  |  | N3 segment at position 1/180 and N4 segment at position 1/190 in the IN1 loop | |  | Address 1 |  |  | N301 - Address Information | |  | Address 2 |  |  | N302 - Address Information | |  | City |  |  | N401 - City Name | |  | State/Province |  |  | N402 - State or Province Code | |  | Zip Code |  |  | N403 - Postal Code | |  | Country |  |  | N404 - Country Code | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 31 High School Graduation Type Code |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220 ATV segment at position 1/265  SST01 - High School Graduation Type Code Note: Any non-blank over-rides Item 10 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B18 = | Standard High School Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB18 - | Standard High School Diploma | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B19 = | Advanced or Honors Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB19 - | Advanced or Honors Diploma | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B20 = | Vocational Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB20 - | Vocational Diploma | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B21 = | Special Education Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB21 - | Special Education Diploma | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B22 = | Certificate of Completion or Attendance | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB22 - | Certificate of Completion or Attendanc | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B23 = | Special Certificate of Completion | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB23 - | Special Certificate of Completion | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B24 = | General Education Development Diploma (GED) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB24 - | General Education Development Diploma (GED) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B25 = | Other High School Equivalency Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB25 - | Other High School Equivalency Diplom | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B26 = | International Diploma or Certificate (e.g. International Baccalaureate) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àB26 - | International Diploma or Certificate (e.g. International Baccalaureate) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 087 = | College Ready Diploma | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à087 - | College Preparatory Diploma | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 32 Academic Credit Hours Attempted and in GPA Credit hours attempted and in the GPA for the entire transcript Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM04 - Academic Credit Hours Included in GPA. Optional, Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 33 Quality Points Used to Compute a Student's GPA Quality points used to compute a student's GPA for the entire transcript Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM17 - Quality Points Used to Calculate the GPA. Optional, Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 34 Class Rank Format: 9(6)  < 10,000 > 9,999 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop  àSUM11 - Class Rank. Optional, Numeric 1/4 àIgnored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 35 Total Number in Class Format: 9(6) |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM12 - Total Number of Students in Class. Optional, Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 36-43 Student Communication Numbers |  |  | PER segment at position 195 in IN1 loop PER01 = SB - Student PER02 = spaces | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Items 36, 38, 40, 42 Communication Number Qualifier |  |  | Populates the first nonblank PER03, PER05, PER07 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | AP = | Alternate Telephone | | AS = | Answering Service | | BN = | Beeper Number | | CP = | Cellular Phone | | EM = | Electronic Mail Address | | EX = | Telephone Extension | | FX = | Facsimile | | HF = | Home Facsimile Number | | HP = | Home Phone Number | | NP = | Night Telephone | | OF = | Other Residential Facsimile Number | | OT = | Other Residential Telephone Number | | PA = | Appointment Phone | | PC = | Personal Cellular | | PP = | Personal Phone | | TE = | Telephone | | TL = | Telex | | TM = | Telemail | | TN = | Teletex Number | | VM = | Voice Mail | | WC = | Work Cellular | | WF = | Work Facsimile Number | | WP = | Work Phone Number | |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Items 37, 39, 41, 43 Communication Number |  |  | Populates the first non-blank PER04, PER06, PER08 | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 44 Academic Credit Type Code |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST loop | |  | This code indicates the type of credit used/awarded by the sending institution. |  |  | SUM01 - Academic Credit Type Code. | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Adult Credits | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | A = Adult Credits | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Continuing Education Units | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | C = Continuing Education Units | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | Carnegie Units | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | G = Carnegie Units | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | No Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N = No Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q = | Quarter Hour Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Q = Quarter Hour Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S = | Semester Hour Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | S = Semester Hour Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | Units | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | U = Units | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | V = | Vocational Credits | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | V = Vocational Credits | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Other Type of Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | X = Other Type of Credit | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 45 Academic Summary Type |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   SUM02 - Academic Grade or Course Level Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Summary of all courses taken at all institutions | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | A = Summary of all courses taken at all institutions | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E = | Summary of courses taken at all institutions, excluding repeated and/or forgiven courses | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | E = Summary of courses taken at all institutions, excluding repeated and/or forgiven courses | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 32 Academic Credit Hours Attempted and in GPA Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM04 - Quantity, Academic Credit Hours Included in GPA | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 46 Academic Credit Hours Attempted or Paid For Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM05 - Quantity, Academic Credit Hours Attempted or Paid For | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 47 Academic Credit Hours Earned Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM06 - Quantity, Academic Credit Hours Earned | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 48 Lowest Possible Grade Point Average Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM07 - Range Minimum, Lowest Possible Grade Point Average | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 49 Highest Possible Grade Point Average Format: 9(6)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM07 - Range Maximum, Highest Possible Grade Point Average | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 50 Excessive Grade Point Average Indicator |  |  | SUM segment at position 1/310 in SST Loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM10- Yes/No Condition or Response Code, Excessive Grade Point Average Indicator | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | NO. It is not possible to have a higher GPA than was indicated in item 49, Highest Possible Grade Point Average. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N = No. It is not possible to have a higher GPA than was indicated in SUM08. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | YES. It is possible to have a higher GPA than was indicated in item 49, Highest Possible Grade Point Average. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Y = Yes. It is possible to have a higher GPA than was indicated in SUM08. | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 51 School Entry Date |  |  | SSE segment at position 2/230. | |  | Date that the student entered a school, school program, school district or post secondary instition. Format: YYYYMMDD |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | SSE01 | |  | SSE03 = D?? | |  | Date Expressed in Format CCYYMMDD | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P01 - Item 52 School Exit Date |  |  | SSE segment at position 2/230. | |  | Date that the student withdrew from a school, school program, school district or post secondary instition. Format: YYYYMMDD |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | SSE02 | |  | SSE03 = EB3 | |  | Date Expressed in Format CCYYMMDD | | |

## Postsecondary Term Record Format (P02)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P02 - Term header Record** Uniquely description of each term for which data is reported |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 1 Record Type = P02 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 2 Social Security Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 3 Term Designator Format: YYYYMM |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES01 - | Session Starting Date to Identify Session Format: CCYYMM | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 4 Term Tag Format: 9(6) |  |  | DMG segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES02 - | Count To Identify Specific Session Format: 9(9) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 4a Institution Code Qualifier Format: A/N(2) |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àN103 - | 73 = FICE code, 75 = State or Province assigned number, ZZ = Unknown Format: A/N 2 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 5 Number of Institution A seven-byte numeric code that should be the FICE code for the institution attended for that term or 9999999. |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200 | |  | FICE Code equal to FICE code of sending institution |  |  | àIgnored | |  | FICE code not equal to FICE code of sending institution |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = OS - Override Institution; this is not the institution sending the record N102 = value of Item 9 N104 = actual value sent | | |  | 9999999 |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = OS - Override Institution; this is not the institution sending the record N102 = value of Item 9 N104 = 9999999 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 6 Beginning Date Format: MMDDYYYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES06 = | D8 - CCYYMMDD | | àSES07 = | reformatted date | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 7 Ending Date Format: MMDDYYYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES08 = | D8 - CCYYMMDD | | àSES09 = | reformatted date | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 8 Term Description Format: A/N 10 |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES05 - | Name of Session Format: A/N 60 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 9 Institutional Name Format: A/N 30 |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200 If N1 generated as a result of processing Item 5   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àN102 - | Override Institution/Agency Name Format: A/N 60 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 10 Filler |  |  |  | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | **NOTE: WHEN SENDING ENROLLMENT RECORD ITEMS 11 – 14 NOT USED** Filler |  |  |  | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 11 Curriculum Code Identifyies the program in which the student was enrolled. The first two bytes indicates the code set used to identify the code. The last twenty bytes are the code itself. |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180 | |  | Curriculum Code Qualifier (First 2 bytes) |  |  | SES11 - Curriculum Code Qualifier | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 81 = | Classification of Instructional Programs (CIP) coding structure | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à81 - | Classification of Instructional Programs (CIP) coding structure | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 82 = | Higher Education General Information Survey (HEGIS) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à82 - | Hegis Code | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | CA = | Canadian College Course Codes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àCA - | Statistics Canada Canadian College Student Information System Course Codes | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | CC = | Canadian University Curriculum Codes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àCC - | Statistics Canada University Student Information System Curriculum Codes | |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | Curriculum Code (last 20 bytes) |  |  | SES12 - Curriculum Code | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 12 Curriculum Code Name Format: A/N 1/20 |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES13 - | Name of Curriculum Format: A/N 1/60 Note to programmer: send this even if item 11 is non-blank | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 13 Type of Session |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180  SES04 - Session Code (Type of Session) | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | Full Year | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à1 = | Full Year | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2 = | Semester | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à2 = | Semester | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 3 = | Trimester | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à3 = | Trimester | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4 = | Quarter | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à4 = | Quarter | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Quinmester | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à5 = | Quinmester | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 6 = | Mini-term | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à6 = | Mini-term | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 7 = | Summer Session | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à7 = | Summer Session | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 8 = | Intersession (Year Round Schools) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à8 = | Intersession (Year Round Schools) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 9 = | Long session which is longer than a semester or quarter or trimester but shorter than a full year. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à9 = | Long session which is longer than a semester or quarter or trimester but shorter than a full year. | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P02 - Item 14 Grade/Academic Level of Student This Session |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180  SES10 - Level of Individual, Test, or Course Code (Grade or Academic Level of Student) | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 20 = | Non-degree or Temporary Undergraduate in Postsecondary School | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à20 = | Non-degree or Temporary Undergraduate in Postsecondary School | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 21 = | Postsecondary First Year Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à21 = | Postsecondary First Year Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 22 = | Postsecondary Sophomore | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à22 = | Postsecondary Sophomore | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 23 = | Postsecondary Junior | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à23 = | Postsecondary Junior | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 24 = | Postsecondary Senior | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à24 = | Postsecondary Senior | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 25 = | Postsecondary Post-Baccalaureate Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à25 = | Postsecondary Post-Baccalaureate Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 26 = | Postsecondary Non-Degree Graduate Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à26 = | Postsecondary Non-Degree Graduate Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 27 = | Postsecondary Professional Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à27 = | Postsecondary Professional Student) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 28 = | Postsecondary Master's Degree Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à28 = | Postsecondary Master's Degree Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 29 = | Postsecondary Doctoral Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à29 = | Postsecondary Doctoral Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 30 = | Postdoctoral Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à30 = | Postdoctoral Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 31 = | Postsecondary Bachelor Preliminary Year | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à31 = | Postsecondary Bachelor Preliminary Year | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 32 = | Postsecondary Fifth Year Student | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à32 = | Postsecondary Fifth Year Student | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 33 = | Postsecondary Masters Qualifying Year | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à33 = | Postsecondary Masters Qualifying Year | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | AD = | Adult | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àAD = | Adult | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | PF = | Professional | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àPF = | Professional | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | UN = | Ungraded | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àUN = | Ungraded | | |

## Postsecondary Course Record Format (P03)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P03 - Course Record** Information about each course that the student took in a particular session |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 1 Record Type = P03 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 2 Social Security Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 3 Term Designator |  |  | P03 Term and Tag matched to P02 Term and Tag to write CRS, CSU and RAP segments under the appropriate SES segment. | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 4 Term Tag |  |  | P03 Term and Tag matched to P02 Term and Tag to write CRS, CSU and RAP segments under the appropriate SES segment. | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 5 Course Prefix Format: A/N 1/4 |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS14 = Course Subject Abbreviation or Alpha Prefix Format: A/N 1/60 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 6 Course Number Format: A/N 1/5 |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS15 = value from item 6 plus value from Item 7 Format: A/N 1/30 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 7 Course ~~Outside~~ Indicator Format: A/N 1 |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS15 = value from item 6 plus value from Item 7 Format: A/N 1/30 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 8 Statewide ~~Common~~ Course Number Equivalent |  |  | CSU segment at position 2/270 | |  | First 3 characters |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CSU01 - Subject Area/Course Alpha Prefix Format: A/N 1/60 | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | Last 5 characters |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CSU02 - Course Number Format: A/N 1/30 | |  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 9 Course title |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS16 - Course title Format: A/N 1/60 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 10 Course Type |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250  CRS01 - Basis for Academic Credit Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | blank = | Normal institutional credit awarded by sending Institution or awarded as transfer credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R - | Regular Enrollment | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z = | CLEP | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C - | CLEP | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Advanced Placement | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A - | The College Board's Advance Placement (AP) Program | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | American College Testing Program | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G - | The College Board's (CEEB) Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | V = | Vocational Non-Credit (should not be included on regular college credit transcript) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z - | Other Types **-AND-** CRS08 (Course Level) = 14 (Vocational Education) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | I = | International Baccalaureate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | I - | International Baccalaureate | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | H = | Honors | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R - | Regular Enrollment **-AND-** CRS07 (Honors Indicator) = Y (Yes) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | O = | Other external credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Z - | Other Types | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | International Baccalaureate and Honors | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | I - | International Baccalaureate **-AND-** CRS07 (Honors Indicator) = Y (Yes) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | DANTE | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D - | Credit Awarded for US Department of Defense DANTES Program | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M = | Military Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M - | Military Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Credit by Exam | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B - | Credit by Exam | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E = | Departmental or Institutional Credit based on experience (Life Experience) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E - | Departmental or Institutional Credit based on experience (Life Experience) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | F = | Study Abroad | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | F - | Study Abroad | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R = | Completion or Removal of an Incomplete Grade | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | H - | Completion or Removal of an Incomplete Grade | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Correspondence | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N - | Correspondence | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | P = | American Council on Education Program on Noncollegiate Sponsored Instruction | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | P - | American Council on Education Program on Noncollegiate Sponsored Instruction | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | T = | Academic Credits Transferred in From Another Institution | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | T - | Academic Credits Transferred in From Another Institutionn | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | Audit or Visitor Status (No Credit Awarded) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | V - | Audit or Visitor Status (No Credit Awarded) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | W = | Work Experience | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | W - | Work Experience | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Not Applicable (for PreK - Grade 12 use) | |  |  | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X - | Not Applicable (for PreK - Grade 12 use) | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 11 Repeat Indicator |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250  CRS09 - Course Repeat or No Count Indicator Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | T = | Indicates a course which was later repeated. This attempt is not included in the GPA. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N - | Repeated and not counted in GPA | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R = | This is the last attempt of a course which was taken earlier. This attempt is included in the GPA. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R - | Repeated and counted in GPA | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M = | This designates a course which may be repeated for additional credit. All attempts are included in totals. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R - | Repeated and counted in GPA | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | Include in GPA, course does not count toward earned hours. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R - | Repeated and counted in GPA | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | This indicates a course that is not counted in the GPA as a result of academic amnesty | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X - | Not counted in GPA (e.g., used for academic forgiveness or clemency) | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | Blank = None of the above. |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Blank - |  | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 12 Grade Assigned  \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | Ignored -- See Items 22 and 23     |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 13 Course Credit Format: 999V99 |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS03 - Course Credit Hours Format: Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 14 Filler |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 15 Credits Earned Format: 999V99  \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | CRS04 - Academic Credit Hours Earned Format: Real 1/15 | | | Ignored | |  | |  |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 16 Credits for GPA  \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | Ignored    Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 17 Grade Points Format: 5(9)V99    \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | CRS12 - Academic Quality Points Format: Real 1/15 |   Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 18 Course Level Code This indicates the level of the course offering. |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250  CRS08 - Course Level | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Upper Division and Graduate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | D - Dual Level (Upper Division and Graduate) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | Graduate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | G - Graduate (postsecondary) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | H = | Higher or Upper Division | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | H - Higher or Upper Division (postsecondary) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | I = | Institutional Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | I - Institutional Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | L = | Lower Division | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | L - Lower Division (postsecondary) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | P = | Professional | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | P = Professional | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | R = | Remedial | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | R - Remedial (postsecondary) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | Undergraduate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | U - Undergraduate (postsecondary) | | |  |  |  |  | **Not used**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | Remedial | | 2 = | Basic | | 3 = | Teacher's Aide | | 4 = | General | | 5 = | Applied | | 6 = | Survey | | 7 = | Regular | | 8 = | ASpecialized Topics | | 9 = | Advanced | | 10 = | Honors | | 11 = | Gifted and Talented | | 12 = | Advanced Placement | | 13 = | Special Education | | 14 = | Vocational Education (see Item 10 code V) | | 15 = | Independent Study | | 16 = | Work Experience | | 17 = | Adult Basic | | 18 = | Adult Secondary | | 19 = | International Baccalaureate | | AR = | Academic Renewal | | DL = | Dual Level (Graduate and Professional) | | M = | Work in the Major or Program | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 19 Academic Credit Type Code  Identifies the type of credit awarded |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250  CRS02 - Academic Credit Type Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Adult | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | A - Adult Credits | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | C = | Continuing Education Unit (CEU) Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | C - Continuing Education Unit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | Carnegie Unit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | G - Carnegie Units | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | No Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N - No Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q = | Quarter Hour Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Q - Quarter Hour Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S = | Semester Hour Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | S - Semester Hour Credit | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | Units | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | U - Units | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | V = | Vocational Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | V - Vocational Credits | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | X = | Other Credit | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | X - Other Type of Credit | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 20 Curriculum Code Identifyies the program in which the student was enrolled. The first two bytes indicates the code set used to identify the code. The last twenty bytes are the code itself. |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250  CRS10 = actual value sent and... | |  |  |  |  | CRS11 - Curriculum Code | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 81 = | Classification of Instructional Programs (CIP) coding structure | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 81 - | Classification of Instructional Programs (CIP) coding structure | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 82 = | Higher Education General Information Survey (HEGIS) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 82 - | Hegis Code | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  |                             \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | **Not used**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | 75 = | State or Province Assigned Number | | 76 = | Local School District or Jurisdiction Number | | CA = | Statistics Canada Canadian College Student Information System Course Codes | | CC =          Ignored | Statistics Canada University Student Information System Curriculum Codes | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 21 Curriculum Code Name |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 22 Academic Grade Qualifier    \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  | | --- | | CRS05 - Academic Grade Qualifier |     Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 23 Academic Grade    \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  | | --- | | CRS06 - Academic Grade    Ignored | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 24 General Education Course |  |  | RAP segment at position 2/272 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Yes | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = General Education Course RAP03 = blank RAP04 = A - Attribute RAP05 = Y - Yes | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | No | |  |  | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  | |  |  | |  |  | | |  | \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 25 Student Withdrawal Date Format: MMDDCCYY      NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank |  |  |  | CRS segment at position 2/250   |  |  | | --- | --- | | CRS19 = | Date the student dropped or withdrew from the course if a withdrawal type grade is assigned. Format: CCYYMMDD |   Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 26 Gordon Rule Indicator |  |  | ???RAP segment at position 2/272 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | E = | English | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | RAP01 = 9FL - Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement RAP02 = General Education Course RAP03 = blank RAP04 = A - Attribute RAP05 = Y - Yes | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M = | Math | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | W = | Other Writing | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Not a Gordon Rule Course | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  | | |  | |  | | --- | | Blank Unknown/Not Provided | | \*NOTE: When sending Enrollment record, this data element should be blank | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignored |  |     Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Items 27 Course Begin Date \* (Required for Enrollment Record)  Format: MMDDCCYY    NOTE: Blank if not an Enrollment Record |  |  | CSU segment at position 2/270     |  |  | | --- | --- | | CSU03 = | D8 | | CSU04 = | Date the course began for the transient student |   Ignored | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Items 28 Course End Date \* (Required for Enrollment Record)  Format: MMDDCCYY    NOTE: Blank if not an Enrollment Record |  |  | CSU segment at position 2/270     |  |  | | --- | --- | | CSU05 = | D8 | | CSU06 = | Date the course ended for the transient student |   Ignored | |  |  |  |  |  | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Items 29 Last Course Transaction Date  Format: MMDDCCYY      NOTE: Blank if not an Enrollment Record |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/280     |  |  | | --- | --- | | NTE01 = | LTD | | NTE02 = | This is the last course transaction date on the Enrollment record response. |   Ignored | |  |  |  |  |  | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P03 - Item 30 Last Course Transaction Action Code  Identifies the type of credit awarded |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/280  CRS02 - Academic Credit Type Code   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | NTE01 LTC Last Course transaction code | |  |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | Late Add | |  |  |     2 = Withdrawal    3 = Course Completed (Graded)    NOTE: Blank if not an Enrollment Record |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | NTE02 1 Late Add | |  | NTE02 2 Withdrawal | |  | NTE02 3 Course Completed |   Ignored | |

## Postsecondary Remarks Segment Format (P04)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P04 - Remarks Segment Format** Information that ties the remark to a particular term along with a free-form remark |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P04 - Item 1 Record Type = P04 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P04 - Item 2 Social Security Number -- ignored |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P04 - Items 3-4 Term Designator and Term Tag  P04 Term Designator and Tag help determine the location of the NTE segments generated. The other factor in this determination is the physical sequence or the P04 record within the transcript. |  |  | NTE segments at various positions within the SPEEDE/ExPRESS record | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 0000000 = | P04 records prior to first P02 record | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE segment at position 1/080 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 9999990 = | P04 records following the last P03 record | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE segment at position 1/080 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | other and | P04 records following a P02 and prior to a P03 | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE segment at position 2/190 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | other and | P04 records following a P03 | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE segment at position 2/280 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P04 - Item 5 Remark Format: A/N 1/50 |  |  | NTE segment at position determined by Items 3 and 4   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE01 = blanks NTE02 = actual remark sent; Format: A/N 1/80 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P04 - Items 6-7 Filler |  |  |  | |

## Postsecondary Transfer Segment Format (P05)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P05 - Transfer Segment Format** Summary data from institutions other than the sending institution |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 1 Record Type = P05 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 2 Social Security Number -- ignored |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | |  | | |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 2a Institution Code Qualifier  A 2 byte field containing either 73 for FICE code, OP for OPEID code or ZZ for unknown institution type. |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 3 Number of Institution A seven-byte numeric code that should be the FICE Code number of the institution from which the credit was received or 9999999. |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10 | |  | FICE code sent |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = OS - Override Institution; this is not the institution sending the record N102 = value of Item 4 N103 = 73 - FICE Code N104 = actual value sent | | |  | else  NOTE: Since no qualifier for OPEID exists yet we'll just send the name. If Institutional Name (item 4) is not sent, get the name from internal tables. |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | N101 = OS - Override Institution; this is not the institution sending the record N102 = value of Item 4 or table search N103 = blank N104 = blank | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 4 Institutional Name Format: A/N 30 |  |  | N1 segment at position 2/200 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àN102 - | Override Institution/Agency Name Format: A/N 60 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 5 Credits Attempted Format: 999V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 2/230 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM05 - Academic Credit Hours Attempted or Paid For Format: Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 6 Credits Accepted Format: 999V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 2/230 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM06 - Academic Credit Hours Earned Format: Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 7 Credits for GPA Format: 999V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 2/230 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM04 - Academic Credit Hours Included in GPA Format: Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 8 Grade Points Format: 9(5)V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 2/230 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM17 - Quality Points Used to Calculate GPA Format: Real 1/15 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 9 Grade Point Average Format: 9V99 |  |  | SUM segment at position 2/230 within the SES Loop determined by Item 10   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | SUM09 - Academic Grade Point Average Format: Real 1/6 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 10 Beginning Date Format: MMDDYYYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180  Values for SES01 (Session Starting Date to Identify Session), SES02 (Count To Identify Specific Session), SES06 (Format for Session Starting Date) and SES07 (Session Starting Date) set accordingly. | |  | zeroes or spaces |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES01 = | 190101 - hard coded | | àSES02 = | system generated sequence number to ensure uniqueness | | |  | valid date |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES01 = | CCYYMM - reformatted from actual value | | àSES02 = | system generated sequence number to ensure uniqueness | | àSES06 = | D8 - CCYYMMDD | | àSES07 = | reformatted date | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Item 11 Ending Date Format: MMDDYYYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES08 = | D8 - CCYYMMDD | | àSES09 = | reformatted date | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P05 - Items 12-13 Filler |  |  |  | |

## Postsecondary Test Results Segment Format (P06)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P06 - Test Results Segment Format** Contains the important test information - date, test name, subtest name, and scores |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 1 Record Type = P06 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 2 Social Security Number -- ignored |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3 Test Results |  |  | TST (Test Score) segment at position 1/270 SBT (Subtest) segments at position 1/280 SRE (Test Scores) segments at position 1/290 | |  | Characters 14-25: Test Name |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | TST01 - see individual tests below | |  | TST02 = actual Test Code sent | |  | TST05 thru TST15 not used | |  |  | | |  | Characters 26-31: Date of this test (formatted MMYYYY) |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | TST03 = CM - Date in Format CCYYMM TST04 = actual date sent | | |  | Character 32: Indicate "C" if this is a composite score from multiple administrations of the test |  |  | àIgnored | |  |  |  |  |  | |  | Characters 33 - 272: Subtest Scores |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | SBT01 - | Subtest Code - see individual tests below | | SBT02 - | Subtest Name = the FASTER score description detailed in column one (below) for each subtest position | | |  | First Character of each Subtest: Subtest Score Type   |  |  | | --- | --- | | P06 - item 3: | Type of Test Score | |  |  | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | SRE01 - | Type of Test Score - one for each individual subtest below | |  |  | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 1 - | Scale Score | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à1 - | Scale Score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Grade Equivalent or Grade Level Indicator | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à2 - | Grade Equivalent or Grade Level Indicator | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Standard Score | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à3 - | Standard Score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Raw Score | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à4 - | Raw Score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Percent of Items Correct | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à5 - | Percent of Items Correct | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Mastery Score | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à6 - | Mastery Score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Adjective Classification or Locally Defined Score | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à7 - | Adjective Classification or Locally Defined Score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Stanine | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à8 - | Stanine | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | Percentile | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | à9 - | Percentile | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | A - | Normal Curve Equivalent | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | àA - | Normal Curve Equivalent | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | B - | Equated Score (pre-test and post-test were different) | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | àB - | Equated Score (pre-test and post-test were different) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | Z - | Locally Defined | |  |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | àZ - | Locally Defined | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | NOTE: | See Appendix B of the SP/Ex Guide to find additional values not used for TST01 (Test Code - DE1155), SBT01 (Subtest Code - DE1158), and SRE01 (Score Type - DE1160) | | |  |  |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | SRE02 - | Test Score = actual score sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **ACT Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 801 - | American College Testing Program (ACT before 06/89) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | | | Pos. | 1 - | English Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | à00001 - | English | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Mathematics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Social Studies Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Reading: Social Studies and Science | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Natural Science Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00011 - | Science Reasoning | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Composite Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00012 - | Composite | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **ALEKS PPL Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **AHPAT Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 817 - | Allied Health Professions Admission Test (AHPAT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal Ability sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal Ability | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Quantitative Ability sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Quantitative Ability | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Reading Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Reading Comprehension | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **APT Format**- The College Board's Advanced Placement Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 831 - | The College Board's Advanced Placement Program (AP) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Art History sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Art History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Drawing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Art - Drawing | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Art & Design sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Art - General | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Calculus AB sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00021 - | Calculus AB | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Calculus BC sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00022 - | Calculus BC | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Computer Science A sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Comp Sci - A | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | Computer Science B sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Comp Sci - B | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 10 - | Economics Macro sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | Economics - Macro | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 11 - | Economics Micro sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Economics - Micro | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 12 - | English Language and Composition sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00011 - | English Language/Comp | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 13 - | English Literature & Composition sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00012 - | English Literature/Comp | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 14 - | European History sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00013 - | European History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 15 - | French Language and Culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00014 - | French Language | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 16 - | French Literature sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00015 - | French Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 17 - | German Language and Culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00016 - | German Language | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 18 - | German Literature sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00016 - | German Language | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 19 - | Government/Politics: US sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00017 - | Govt & Pol - US | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 20 - | Government & Politics Comparative sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00018 - | Govt & Pol - Comp | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 21 - | Latin: Catullue-Horace sub-(obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00020 - | Latin - Cat Hor | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 22 - | Latin: Vergil sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00019 - | Latin - Vergil | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 23 - | Music Listening & Literature sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00023 - | Music List & Lit | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 24 - | Music Theory sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00024 - | Music Theory | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 25 - | Physics 1 sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00025 - | Physics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 26 - | Physics C Electricity & Magnetism sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00027 - | Physics C - E & M | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 27 - | Physics C Mechanical sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00026 - | Physics C - Mech | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 28 - | Psychology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00028 - | Psychology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 29 - | Spanish Language and culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00029 - | Spanish Language | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 30 - | Spanish Literature sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00030 - | Spanish Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 31 - | United States History sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | U.S. History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 32 - | Computer Science Principles sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00034 - | Computer Science AB | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 33 - | Precalculus sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 34 - | Statistics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00040 - | Statistics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 35 - | Capstone Seminar sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 36 - | Environmental Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 37 - | Human Geography sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00036 - | Human Geography | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 38 - | World History: Modern sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00035 - | World History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 39 - | Italian Language/Culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 40 - | Latin sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00038 - | Latin Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 41 - | Chinese Language and Culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00033 - | Chinese Language and Culture (2005-07) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 42 - | Japanese Language and Culture sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00037 - | Japanese Language and Culture (2006-07) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 43 - | Physics 2 sub-score | |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **ASSET Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Language Usage Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Reading Skills Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Numeric Skills Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Elementary Algebra Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Intermediate Algebra Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | College Algebra Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Advanced Language Usage Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **CLAST Format**  **NOTE: Individual subtest dates are ignored.** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Computation Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Reading Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Writing Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Essay Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **CLEP Format**- College Level Examination Program Subject Examination |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 819 - | College Level Examination Program (CLEP) Subject Examinations | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | American Government sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | American Government | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | History of United States I | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | American History I: Early Colonization to 1877 | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | History of United States II | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | American History II: 1865 to Present | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Introductory Psychology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | General Psychology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Human Growth and Development sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Human Growth and Development | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Introduction to Educational Psychol | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Introduction to Educational Psychology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Principles of Macro Economics sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Introductory Macro Economics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Principles of Micro Economics sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Introductory Micro Economics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | Introductory Sociology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Introductory Sociology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 10 - | Western Civilization I: Ancient Near East to 1648 | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | Western Civilization I: Ancient Near East to 1648 | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 11 - | Western Civilization II: 1648 to Present | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00011 - | Western Civilization II: 1648 to the Present | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 12 - | French Language: Levels 1 and 2 sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00012 - | College French: Levels 1 and 2 | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 13 - | German Language: Levels 1 and 2 sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00013 - | College German: Levels 1 and 2 | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 14 - | Spanish Language: Levels 1 and 2 sub | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00014 - | College Spanish: Levels 1 and 2 | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 15 - | American Literature sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00015 - | American Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 16 - | Analyzing and Interpreting Literature | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00016 - | Analysis and Interpretation of Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 17 - | College Compostition sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00017 - | College Composition | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 18 - | English Literature sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00018 - | English Literature | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 19 - | Freshman English sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00019 - | Freshman English sub-score | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 20 - | Calculus sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00020 - | Calculus with Elementary Functions | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 21 - | College Algebra sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00021 - | College Algebra | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 22 - | Trigonometry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00022 - | Trigonometry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 23 - | College Algebra w/Trigonometry sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00023 - | College Algebra with Trigonometry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 24 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00024 - | General Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 25 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00025 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 26 - | Information Systems sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00026 - | Information Systems and Computer Applications | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 27 - | Principles of Management sub-scor | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00027 - | Introduction to Management | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 28 - | Financial Accounting sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00028 - | Introductory Accounting | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 29 - | Introductory Business Law sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00029 - | Introductory Business Law | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 30 - | Principles of Marketing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00030 - | Introductory Marketing | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 31 - | College Composition Modular sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 32 - | Humanities sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 33 - | Spanish with Writing sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 34 - | Social Sciences and History sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 35 - | Natural Sciences sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 36 - | Pre-calculus sub-score | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 37 - | College Mathematics sub-score | |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **CLT Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Quantitative Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Grammar/Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **CPT Format**- College Placement Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading Comprehension sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Sentence Skill sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Arithmetic Skill sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Elementary Algebra sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | College Level Math sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **DAT Format**- Dental Admissions Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 815 - | Dental Admissions Test | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Quantitative Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Quantitative Reasoning | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Reading | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | General Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | General Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Organic Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Organic Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Perceptual Ability sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Perceptual Ability | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Survey of Natural Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Survey of Natural Science | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Academic Average sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Academic Average | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **Digtial SAT Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading and Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **FCELPT Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading Comprehension Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Sentence Skills Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Elementary Algebra Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Arithmetic Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | College Level Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **FCLE Format** - Florida Civic Literacy Examination |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 1 - | Civics Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **FLA MAPS Format**- MAPS |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Test of Standard Written English | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Arithmetic Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Elementary Algebra Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **FLC MAPS Format**- FLC MAPS |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Score on Foreign Language | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **GED Format**- General Education Development |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 808 - | General Education Development (GED) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Mathematics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Interpreting Literature and the Art | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Interpreting Literature and the Arts | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Science | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Social Studies sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Social Studies | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Writing Skills sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Writing Skills | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **GMAT Format**- Graduate Management Admissions Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 811 - | Graduate Management Admissions Test (GMAT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Quantitative sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Quantitative | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Total sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **GRE Format**- Graduate Record Examination General Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 821 - | Graduate Record Examination (GRE) General Test | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Quantitative | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Quantitative | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Analytical | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Analytical | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **High School Equivalency TEST (HISET) Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **IB Format**- International Baccalaureate |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 807 - | International Baccalaureate (IB) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | English A sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | English A | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | French A sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Foreign Language A | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | German A sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Foreign Language A | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Spanish A sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Foreign Language A | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | English B sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | English B | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | French B sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Foreign Language B | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | German B sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Foreign Language B | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Spanish B sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Foreign Language B | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | Contemporary History sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 10 - | Geography sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 11 - | Economics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 12 - | Philosophy sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 13 - | Psychology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 14 - | Social Anthropology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 15 - | Organization/Mgmt Studies (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 16 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 17 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 18 - | Chemistry (General) sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 19 - | Chemistry (Applied) sub-score(obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 20 - | Physics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | Physics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 21 - | Environmental Systems sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 22 - | Design Technology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 23 - | Physical/Chemical Systems (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 24 - | Mathematics sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Mathematics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 25 - | Math w/Further Math sub-(obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 26 - | Math w/Computing sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 27 - | Mathematical Studies sub-(obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 28 - | Music sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 29 - | Classical Greek sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 30 - | Latin sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 31 - | Computing Studies sub-score (obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 32 - | Hist/Cult of Islamic World sub-(obsolete) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 33 - | Total sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 34 - | Visual Arts sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 35 - | Film Studies sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 36 - | Computer Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 37 - | Theatre sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 38 - | English Language/Literature sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 39 - | Math Analysis & Approaches sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 40 - | Math Applications/Interpretations sub- | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 41 - | Precalculus sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 42 - | Marine Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 43 - | History of the Americas sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 44 - | Business Management sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 45 - | World Religions sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 46 - | History of Europe sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  |  |  |  | **Not used** 00007 = History (American) 00008 = History (European) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **LSAT Format**- Law School Admissions Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 812 - | Law School Admissions Test (LSAT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Reading Comprehension | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Analytical Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Analytical Reasoning | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Logical Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Logical Reasoning | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Variable sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Variable | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **MAT Format**- Miller Analogies Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **MCAT Format**- Medical Colleges Aptitude Test |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 814 - | Medical Colleges Aptitude Test (MCAT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Physics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Physics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Reading | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Science | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Reasoning sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Quantitative sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Quantitative | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **NEW ASSET Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Writing Skills sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Reading Skills sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Numeric Skills sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Elementary Algebra sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Intermediate Algebra sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | College Algebra sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Geometry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **NEW MAPS Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = 1 - | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading Comprehension sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Conventions of Written English scal | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Arithmetic Skills sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Elementary Algebra sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **PAC Format (ACT)**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 801 - | American College Testing (ACT after 06/89) | | àSRE01 = 1 - | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | English Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | English | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Mathematics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Reading | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Science Reasoning Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00011 - | Science Reasoning | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Composite Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00012 - | Composite | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Writing Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | Writing (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Combined English/Writing Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | Combined English/Writing (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **PERT Format (PER)** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **Digital PSAT/NMSQT and PSAT 10 Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 804 - | Preliminary Scholastic Aptitude Test/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test (PSAT/NMSQT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Reading and Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Mathematical | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **SAT Format (SAT)**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 803 - | The College Board's Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT before 04/95) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Mathematical | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Reading Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Reading Comprehension | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Vocabulary Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Vocabulary | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Test of Standard Written English | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Test of Standard Written English (TSWE) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Science sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | Science | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **SAT I Format (SAI)**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 803 - | The College Board's Scholastic Aptitude Test (SATI after 04/95) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Critical Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Analogies Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Sentence Completion sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Math | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Arithmetic and Algebraic Reasoning | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Geometric Reasoning Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **SAT 3 Format (SA3)**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 803 - | The College Board's Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT3 after 03/05) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Critical Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Critical Reading | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Math Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Math | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Writing Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Writing | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Essay Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Essay | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Multiple Choice Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Multiple Choice | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **SAT II Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 805 - | The College Board's Achievement Tests (SAT II) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | American History & Social Studies | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | American History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Biology Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Chinese Listening sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00020 - | Chinese with Listening | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Chinese Listening: Reading sub-scor | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Chinese Listening: Listening sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Chinese Listening: Usage sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | European History & World Cultures s | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | European History | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | English Composition sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | English Composition | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 10 - | English Composition w/Essay sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 11 - | French sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | French | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 12 - | French Listening sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00016 - | French Listening | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 13 - | French Listening: Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 14 - | French Listening: Listening sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 15 - | German sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00011 - | German | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 16 - | German Listening sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00018 - | German Listening | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 17 - | German Listening: Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 18 - | German Listening: Listening sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 19 - | Hebrew sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00012 - | Hebrew | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 20 - | Hebrew, Modern sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 21 - | Italian sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 22 - | Japanese Listening sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00017 - | Japanese with Listening | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 23 - | Japanese Listening: Reading sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 24 - | Japanese Listening: Listening sub-s | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 25 - | Japanese Listening: Usage sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 26 - | Literature sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - |  | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 27 - | Latin sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00013 - | Latin | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 28 - | Math Level I sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Mathematics I | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 29 - | Math Level II sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Mathematics II | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 30 - | Math Level IIC (Calculator) sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 31 - | Physics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Physics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 32 - | Spanish sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00014 - | Spanish | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 33 - | Spanish Listening sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00019 - | Spanish Listening | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 34 - | Spanish Listening: Reading sub-scor | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 35 - | Spanish Listening: Listening sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 36 - | Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 37 - | Writing: Multiple Choice sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 38 - | Writing: Identifying Sentence Error | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 39 - | Writing: Improving Sentences sub-sc | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 40 - | Writing: Improving Paragraphs sub-s | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 41 - | Writing: Writing Sample sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 42 - | Math Level 1C(Calculator) sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **TABE Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 806 - | Test of Adult Basic Education (TABE) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Language Arts sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Language Arts | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Mechanics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Mechanics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Expression sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Expression | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Reading | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Vocabulary sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Vocabulary | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 6 - | Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00006 - | Comprehension | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 7 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00007 - | Mathematics | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 - | Computation sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00008 - | Computation | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 - | Concepts/Applcations sub-sco | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00009 - | Concepts/Applications | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 10 - | Spelling sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00010 - | Spelling | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **TASC Format** |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 9FL - | Florida State Adopted Test or Requirement | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Writing sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Mathematics sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Reading sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **TOEFL Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 809 - | Test of English as a Foreign Language (TOEFL) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Listening Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Listening Comprehension | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Writing Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Structure and Written Expression | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Reading Sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à99999 - | State-assigned (see SBT02) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Total Score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Total | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **TSE Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 828 - | Test of Spoken English (TSE) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Pronunciation sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Pronunciation | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Grammar sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002 - | Grammar | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Fluency sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - |  | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Overall Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Overall Comprehension | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **TWE Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 829 - | Test of Written English (TWE) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | SCORE | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00000 - | Total Score | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Item 3: **VCAT Format**- |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àTST01 = 830 - | Veterinary College Admission Test (VCAT) | | àSRE01 = | See above | | SBT01 - Subtest Code | | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | | Pos. | 1 - | Verbal Ability sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00001 - | Verbal Ability | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 2 - | Biology sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00002- | Biology | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 3 - | Chemistry sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00003 - | Chemistry | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 4 - | Quantitative Ability sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00004 - | Quantitative Ability | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 5 - | Reading Comprehension sub-score | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à00005 - | Reading Comprehension | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P06 - Items 4 and 5 Filler |  |  |  | |

## Postsecondary Degree Segment Format (P07)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P07 - Degree Segment Format** Contains the degree information tied to a particular term |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 1 Record Type = P07 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 2 Social Security Number -- ignored |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Items 3-4 Term Designator and Term Tag  P07 Term Designator and Tag determine whether to generate a PCL (Previous College) segment and NTE segments in Table 1 or a DEG (Degree) loop. |  |  |  | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 0000000 = | P07 records prior to first P02 record | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | PCL segment at position 1/070 NTE segment at position 1/080 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 9999990 = | P07 records following the last P03 record | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | PCL segment at position 1/070 NTE segment at position 1/080 | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | other | P07 records inside a P02 loop | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | DEG segment at position 2/310 FOS segment at position 2/330 N1 segment at position 2/335 NTE segment at position 2/340 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 5 Degree Level |  |  | SST segment at position 1/220 ATV segment at position 1/265 -OR- PCL segment at position 1/070 -OR- DEG segment at position 2/310 and possibly FOS segment at position 2/330 (see Item 8) | |  | **HIGH SCHOOL** |  |  |  | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | G = | GED | |  |  | |  | | --- | | NTE Segment | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | H = | High School Diploma | |  |  |  | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | College Ready Diploma | |  |  | |  | | --- | |  | | |  | **POSTSECONDARY UNDERGRADUATE** |  |  | PCL05 or DEG01 - Academic Degree Code DEG04 - title of Degree = degree literal | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | K = | Certificate, AS |   3 =   Postsecondary certificate or diploma (less than one year) 7 =   Certificate of Professional Preparation |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.1 - | Postsecondary certificate or diploma (less than one year) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Q = | Other (Undergraduate) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.2 - | Postsecondary Certificate or Diploma (one year or more, but less than four years) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 5 = | Educator Preparation Institute | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.2 - | Educator Preparation Institute (one year or more, but less than four years) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | A = | Associate in Arts, AA and | | C = | Associate in Science, AS and | | J = | Associate Degree, AA/AS unknown and | | Y = | Associate in Applied Science | | 1 = | Associate in Science, Statewide Articulated AS | | 8 = | Specialized Associate in Arts Transfer | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.3 - | Associate Degree (e.g., Associate in Arts, Associate in Science, Associate in Applied Science) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B = | Baccalaureate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.4 - | Baccalaureate Degree | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | I = | Advanced Technical Certificate | | 2 = | Advanced Technology Diploma | | 4 = | Postsecondary certificate or diploma (one year or more but less than two years | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.6 - | Postsecondary certificate or diploma (one year or more but less than two years) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | F = | Dentistry, DDS or DMD | | L = | Law, LLB or JD | | V = | Veterinary Medicine, DVM | | W = | Pharmacy (Pharmd) | | X = | Medicine, MD | | P = | First Professional (other than F, L, V, W or X) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 3.1 - | First Professional Degree | | |  | **POSTSECONDARY GRADUATE** |  |  | PCL05 or DEG01 - Academic Degree Code DEG04 - title of Degree = degree literal | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | O = | Other (Postsecondary Graduate) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.6 - | Postsecondary certificate or diploma (one year or more but less than two years) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | T = | Certificate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4.1 - | Graduate Certificate | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | M = | Master's and | | E = | Advanced Master's | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4.2 - | Master's Degree | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | S = | Specialist | | R = | Engineer | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4.3 - | Intermediate Graduate Degree | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | D = | Doctorate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 4.4 - | Doctoral Degree | | |  | **Not mapped**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | No Degree | | Z = | Not Reported | |  |  | **Not used**   |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2.5 = | Baccalaureate (Honours) Degree | | 2.7 = | Postsecondary certificate or diploma (two years or more but less than four years) | | 3.2 = | Post-Professional Degree | | 4.5 = | Post-Doctoral Degree | | **Additional Codes needed from SP/Ex** | | | ??? = | Post Masters | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 5a Institution Code Qualifier |  |  |  | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 73 = | FICE Code | | OP = | OPEID Code | | ZZ = | Unknown | |  |  | PCL segment at position 1/070 -OR- N1 segment at position 2/335 | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 6 Number of Institution (FICE) |  |  | PCL segment at position 1/070 -OR- N1 segment at position 2/335 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 9999999 - | The FICE code of the institution does not exist or is not known | |  |  | Ignored | |  | If creating PCL segment |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | PCL01 = 73 - Federal Interagency Commission on Education (FICE) number | |  | PCL02 = actual value sent | | |  | If creating DEG Loop within SES |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | N101 = OS - Override Institution | |  | N102 = blank | |  | N103 = 73 - Federal Interagency Commission on Education (FICE) number | |  | N104 = actual value sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 7 Degree Date Format: MMDDYYYY or YYYY |  |  | PCL segment at position 1/070 -OR- DEG segment at position 2/310 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | PCL06: date reformatted to CCYY | | -OR- |  | |  | DEG02 = D8 - CCYYMMD -OR- DEG02 = CY - CCYY DEG03 = date reformatted | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 8 Program Code |  |  | FOS segment at position 2/330 or NTE segment at position 2/340 | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = | blank | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Ignored (no segments written) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = | nonblank AND Degree Level (item 5) is A, C, J, Y, or **1** | |  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | FOS01 = M - | Major | | FOS02 = 81 - | Classification of Instructional Programs (CIP) coding structure | | FOS03 = | actual value sent (no decimal) | | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = | nonblank AND Degree Level (item 5) is NOT A, C, J, Y, or **1** | |  |  | |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | NTE02 = | 'CIP Code: ' followed by actual value sent formatted 99.9999 (includes decimal) | | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Items 9-31 Comments Fields 1-24 Format: A/N 40 |  |  | NTE segments at position 1/080 following PCL -OR- NTE segments at position 2/340 in DEG loop   |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | NTE02 - Description, Format: A/N 80 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 32 Honors Level of Degree |  |  | DEG segment at position 2/310   DEG05 - Honors Level of Degree | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B35 = | Awarded with highest honors available | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B35 - | Highest Honors | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B36 = | Awarded with the second highest honors available | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B36 - | Second Highest Honors | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B37 = | Awarded with the third highest honors available | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | B37 - | Third Highest Honors | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 33 Student Teaching Program |  |  | Ignore | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has completed a Student Teaching Program | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has not completed a Student Teaching Program | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | Unavailable | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Item 34 Teaching Ed Program |  |  | Ignore | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Y = | Student has completed a State Approved Teacher Education Program | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | N = | Student has not completed a State Approved Teacher Education Program | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | U = | Unavailable | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  |  | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P07 - Items 35-36 Filler |  |  |  | |

## Postsecondary Student Immunization Segment Format (P08)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P08 - Student Immunization Segment Format** Contains the student's immunization information |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 1 Record Type = P08 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 2 Social Security Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 3 Source of Data |  |  | NTE segment at position 1/080   |  |  | | --- | --- | | NTE01 - | blank | | NTE02 - | "IMM: " + IMM01 Code being sent**-OR-** "HC: " + HC01 Code being sent **-AND-** + the following text + the Date from Item 4 (if provided) + "INST CODE: " + data from Item 5 + "/" + data from Item 6 (if provided) | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 1 = | All data have been taken from an official electronic transmission from the previous institution of enrollment and have not been modified by the sending postsecondary institution. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | UNMODIFIED FROM PREV INST OFFICIAL TSCRIPT | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 2 = | All data have been taken from an official electronic transmission from the previous institution of enrollment and have been kept up-to-date by the sending postsecondary institution. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | UPDATED FROM PREV INST OFFICIAL TSCRIPT | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | 3 = | No data were received electronically from the previous institution of enrollment. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | See Item 4 | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 4 Last Update Date (YYYYMMDD) |  |  | NTE segment at position 1/080 | |  | Item 3 equals 1 or 2 |  |  | àSee Item 3 | |  | Item 3 equals 3 |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | NTE01 - | blank | | NTE02 - | "IMM: " + IMM01 Code being sent**-OR-** "HC: " + HC01 Code being sent **-AND-** + "LAST UPDATED " + actual date sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 5 Qualifier for Previous Institution of Enrollment Code |  |  | àSee Item 3 | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 6 Previous Institution of Enrollment Code |  |  | àSee Item 3 | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 7 Immunization Status |  |  | NTE segment at position 1/080 | |  | Certification that the student has complied with the immunization requirements of Section 232.032, F.S., by filing the appropriate HRS form with the school district |  |  | NTE01 - blank NTE02 - "IMM: " concatenated with the following: | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 0 - | Enrolled in this district fewer than 31 days under section 232.032(3)(d), F.S. Also use this code for students in virtual instruction programs who do not come to a district school building for any activities and for whom none of the other codes apply. | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: NONE. ENROLLED IN DISTRICT < 31 DAYS. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 1 - | Permanent Immunization Certificate | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH-OR-HRS:H3040/680A/680-1;PD 137;MCD 304-B;OLD HRS680. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 2 - | Temporary medical exemption requiring follow-up | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680B. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 3 - | Permanent medical exemption | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680 C, HRS 682, PD 139-A. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 4 - | Permanent religious exemption | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 681 OR PD 138. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 5 - | a) Permanent immunization certificate (680A), and b) second dose of measles vaccine documentation or physician's note documenting measles disease or laboratory evidence of measles immunity | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680 & CODE 1 FOR 91-92 & 92-93 ONLY. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 6 - | a) Temporary medical certificate (680B) requiring follow-up, and b) second dose of measles vaccine documentation or physician's note documenting measles disease or laboratory evidence of measles immunity | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680 & CODE 2 FOR 91-92 & 92-93 ONLY. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 7 - | a) Permanent medical exemption (680C), and b) second dose of measles vaccine documentation or physician's note documenting measles disease or laboratory evidence of measles immunity | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680 & CODE 3 FOR 91-92 & 92-93 ONLY. | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | = 8 - | Permanent Immunization Certificate documenting a) middle school requirements, and b) general immunization requirements | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | STATUS: DH OR HRS 680A-2 OR DH OR HRS 68OA. | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Item 8 Vaccine Certification Expiration Date Format: CCYYMMDD  The year, month and day the student's temporary medical exemption (HRS 680 - Part B) expires. This is 15 days after the student's next scheduled doctor's appointment to receive the next vaccination |  |  | NTE segment at position 1/080   |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | NTE01 = blank | | à | NTE02 = "IMM: VACCINATION CERTIFICATION EXPIRATION DATE " concatenated with the actual date sent | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Items 9-48 Vaccine Status, Date  Contains data about individual vaccines. Vaccine Type in byte 1 Vaccine Dose in byte 2 Vaccine Date in bytes 3-10 |  |  | IMM segment at position 2/030-Up to 30 occurences NTE Segment at position 1/080 HC segment at position 2/040 | |  | Vaccine Type |  |  |  | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 8 = | The student has been immunized, but dates are not available for the individual doses (the student's proof of immunization was an eligible form which did not require dates) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignore Bytes 2-10 and set the following: | | | àNTE01 = | blank | | àNTE02 = | IMM: VACCINE STATUS: IMMUNIZED BUT NO DATES ARE AVAILABLE. | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 9 = | The student has either 1) a permanent medical exemption for all required vaccinations or 2) a religious exemption (bytes 9 and 10 will be blank) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignore Bytes 2-10 and set the following: | | | àNTE01 = | blank | | àNTE02 = | IMM: VACCINE STATUS: PERMANENT MEDICAL/RELIGIOUS EXEMPTION. | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | L = | Varicella disease (year) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | Ignore Bytes 2-10 and set the following: | | | àHC01 = | 052.9 - Varicella without mention of complication | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | ...and Vaccine Date is | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àHC05 = | Y - Yes the condition or disease has been resolved | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Year only (ie. MMDD = 0000) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àHC03 = | CY - CCYY | | àHC04 = | CCYY part of the actual date sent | | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | Full Date | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àHC03 = | D8 - CCYYMMDD | | àHC04 = | actual date sent | | |  |  |  |  | IMM01 - Immunization Type Code (CIP or CPT Code) | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | A = | DTP (4-5 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90701 - | DTP Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | B = | DT (3-5 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90702 - | DT Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | C = | Td (1-4 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90718 - | TD Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | D = | Polio (TOPV, 3-4 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90712 - | Oral Polio Virus Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | E = | Hib (Haemophilus Influenza Type B, 1-4 doses; required for public preschool, but not required for school entry) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90658 - | Vaccine for Influenza | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | F = | MMR (1-2 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90707 - | MMR Virus Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | G = | Measles (Rubeola, 1-2 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90705 - | Measles Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | H = | Mumps (1-2 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90704 - | Mumps Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | I = | Rubella (1-2 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90706 - | Rubella Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | J = | Hepatitis B (3 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90744 - | Hepatitis B Immunization | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | K = | Varicella (1-2 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90716 - | Varicella Virus Vaccine | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | M = | Hepatitis B (2 doses for students 11-15 years of age) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90733 - | Meningitis Vaccine | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | N = | Pneumococcal Conjugate (1 dose) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90733 - | Meningitis Vaccine | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | P = | Tdap (Tetanus-Diphtheria-Pertussis) (1-3 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90733 - | Meningitis Vaccine | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | Q = | Td (Tetanus-Diphtheria) (1-3 doses) | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à90733 - | Meningitis Vaccine | | |  |  |  |  |  | |  | Vaccine Dose |  |  | IMM04 - Immunization Status Code | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 0 = | No doses Required | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à11 - | Personal Exemption | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | 1-9 = | Dose in Series | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à1-9 - | First through Ninth Inoculation | | |  | Vaccine Date (YYYYMMDD) |  |  |  | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | |  | EXEMPT | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | àIMM04 = | 11 - Personal Exemption (overrides Vaccine Dosage) | | |  | |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | |  | else | (Note: 99999999 in Vaccine Date is only valid when Vaccine Type is 8) | |  |  | àIMM02 = D8 - CCYYMMDD àIMM03 = actual date sent | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P08 - Items 49-50 Filler |  |  |  | |

## Postsecondary Cost of Attendance Record Format (P20)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER P20 – Cost of Attendance Record** Information of the cost for a transient student to attend host school |  |  | **SPEEDE Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 1 Record Type = P20 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 2 Social Security Number |  |  | Ignored | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 3 Term Designator Format: YYYYMM |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES01 - | Session Starting Date to Identify Session Format: CCYYMM | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 4 Term Tag Format: 9(1) |  |  | DMG segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES02 - | Count To Identify Specific Session Format: 9(1) | | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 5 Cost of Attendance, Tuition and Fees Format: A/N(7) |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/190   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àNTE01 - | ‘CTF’ Format: A/N 3 | | àNTE02 - | Actual value sent Format: A/N 7 | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 6 Cost of Attendance, Room and Board Format: A/N(7) |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/190   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àNTE01 - | ‘CRB’ Format: A/N 3 | | àNTE02 - | Actual value sent Format: A/N 7 | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 7 Cost of Attendance, Books and Supplies Format: A/N(7) |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/190   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àNTE01 - | ‘CBS’ Format: A/N 3 | | àNTE02 - | Actual value sent Format: A/N 7 | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 8 Cost of Attendance, Transportation Format: A/N(7) |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/190   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àNTE01 - | ‘CTR’ Format: A/N 3 | | àNTE02 - | Actual value sent Format: A/N 7 | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 9 Cost of Attendance, Personal Expenses Format: A/N(7) |  |  | NTE segment at position 2/190   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àNTE01 - | ‘CPE’ Format: A/N 3 | | àNTE02 - | Actual value sent Format: A/N 7 | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 10 Filler |  |  |  | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 11 Cost of Attendance, Term Beginning Date Format: MMDDCCYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES06 - | ‘DB’ | | àSES07 - | Actual value sent Format: MMDDCCYY | | |  |  |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | P20 - Item 12 Cost of Attendance, Term Ending Date Format: MMDDCCYY |  |  | SES segment at position 2/180   |  |  | | --- | --- | | àSES08 - | ‘DB’ | | àSES09 - | Actual value sent Format: MMDDCCYY | | |

## Generic Format (G99)

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | | **FASTER G99 - Generic Format** used to transfer data not specifically detailed in the three approved FASTER formats (Interdistrict, Secondary, or Postsecondary) |  |  | **SPEEDE/ExPRESS Conversion Specifics** Segment Name, Position and Data Elements Populated (See SPEEDE/ExPRESS Manual) | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | G99 - Item 1 Record Type = G99 |  |  |  | |
| |  |  |  |  |  | | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | |  | G99 - Item 2 National Record Type |  |  | Entire segment written as is to... | |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | HC = | SPEEDE/ExPRESS Health Condition | | HS = | SPEEDE/ExPRESS Health Screening | | IMM = | SPEEDE/ExPRESS Immunization Status | | ATV = | SPEEDE/ExPRESS Student Activities and Awards | | else |  | |  |  | |  |  | | --- | --- | | à | HC segment at position 2/040 | | à | HS segment at position 2/020 | | à | IMM segment at position 2/030 | | à | ATV segment at position 1/265 | | à | multiple NTE segments at position 1/080 | | |